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“Preserving & Driving a Legend” 

The Low Country Mustang Club of Charleston, SC 
105 Duke Ln, Ladson SC  29456      www.lowcountrymustangclub.com 

 

Club Officers 

President Duane Helzer (843) 849-1802 

Vice President Rich Bible (843) 830-1450 

Secretary Paula Rice (843) 412-0309 

Treasurer Ron Smith (843) 870-3706 

Regional Director Joe Ingarra (843) 209-8311 
 

Webmaster 

 Chris Durbin (843) 817-4878 
 

Newsletter Editor 

 Ron Smith (843) 870-3706 
 

The South Carolina Coastal Regional Mustang Club is a chartered 
member of the Mustang Club of America.  The club is better known as the 
Low Country Mustang Club of Charleston, SC.  The MCA charter was 
reinstated in the fall of 1993.  The LCMC is a nonprofit organization dedicated 
to local community service and the enjoyment and preservation of the Ford 
Mustang and its heritage.  Membership is $15, which is due before February 
1st and prorated annually for new members.  MCA membership is a 
requirement for LCMC officers and is encouraged for all members. 

 
Snow?  Ice? 

Words from the President 
Hey Guys, 

I don't know about you ‘all but I'm tired of this cold weather 
already.  In case you weren’t able to make it, we had a 
wonderful Christmas party!  We had fifty plus people, great 

food, a very nice room at David Hansen's hotel and a lot of 
fun with the gift exchange.  I hope you all will thank David and 
his staff for their hospitality.  The food from Music Man 
Barbeque in Moncks Corner was also very good, so frequent 
their restaurant if you're in the area. 

'Pizza Night' was moved to Saturday night because of weather 
concerns this month and also was well attended.  I think the 
consensus was to move the Pizza Night to a Saturday to help 
with traffic problems of having it on Friday nights. 

Anyway I am already talking with Ravenel Ford about doing a 
show at their location in April like we did last year and there 
has been talk of doing a "Dyno Day" in the spring also.  If you 
have ideas for fun activities for the club bring them to our next 
meeting.  Get those winter projects done on your ponies and 
get them polished up for spring.  National Mustang Day is on 
the radar also.  I look forward to seeing you' all at the next 
meeting. 

Thanks, 

Duane 

 
Party time! 

ANNIVERSARYS 

Chevy & Adell Harris 1-Jan 

Duane & Mary Helzer 13-Feb 

Bill & Ann Hamilton 14-Feb 
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Kurt & Mary Zorich 15-Feb 

Jeremy & Brittany Luder 18-Feb 

Jerry & Pamela Smith 20-Feb 

 
OMBC 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS  
Paula Rice 3-Jan 

Chevy Harris 5-Jan 

Jeremy Solomon 7-Jan 

Marie Solomon 7-Jan 

Susan Stewart 7-Jan 

Gary Fellers 11-Jan 

Kevin Felty 11-Jan 

Jake Brinson 12-Jan 

Joe Ingarra 13-Jan 

Stacy Dunaway 15-Jan 

Sandra Foster 16-Jan 

Tom Manning 17 Jan 

Chloe Justman 18-Jan 

Sharon Smith 21-Jan 

Linda Ashley 24-Jan 

Kali Sunde 27-Jan 

Jeremy Luder 31-Jan 

Carol Kleppin 1-Feb 

Andy Breckenridge 2-Feb 

Ernie Kleppin 3-Feb 

Caitlin Rich 5-Feb 

Les Whitney 7-Feb 

Tammy Hunt 11-Feb 

Tom Hutchinson 17-Feb 

Kurt Zorich 19-Feb 

Jackie Breckenridge 22-Feb 

Mary Helzer 22-Feb 

Chris Humphries 22-Feb 

Tony Dantzler 22-Feb 

Frank Rich 27-Feb 

Sara Lovell 28-Feb 

If I missed your birthday or anniversary please fill out the 
Membership Renewal/Change Form or email me the 
information needed so I can update your information. 

Mail to:  Ron Smith 
105 Duke Ln 
Ladson, SC  29456 
ronsmith55@comcast.net 

 
Lots of snow! 

Local Monthly Meets 
Charleston Cars & Coffee; 1712 Towne Centre Way, Mt 
Pleasant, Sat Feb 3, 10, 17 and 24, 8 – 11am 

Goose Creek Cars & Coffee; Crowfield Village Center, 431 
Saint James Ave Unit G, Goose Creek, Sat Feb 3, and 17, 8 
– 11am 

LCMC Cruise-in at Charleston House of Pizza; 5031 
Dorchester Rd, N. Charleston, Sat Feb 10, 5 – 8pm 

Moncks Corner Cars and Coffee; Main Street, Moncks 
Corner, Sat Feb 10 and 24, 8 – 10am 

LMC - Open Cruise-in "Ride-of-the-Month" at Sonic; 660 
College Park Rd, Ladson, Sat Feb 17, 5 – 8pm 

Street Rods Cruise-In; Sonics, 660 College Park Rd, 
Ladson, Sat Feb 10 and 24, 5 - 8pm 

LMC - Super Sunday Cruise-in at Nostalgia Garage; 
Nostalgia Garage, 4281 Piggly Wiggly Dr., North Charleston, 
Sun Feb 11, 1 – 3pm 

Summerville Third Thursday Open Cruise-In; Guerin's 
Pharmacy, 140 S Main St, Summerville, Thu Feb 15, 5:30 - 
8:30pm 

Walterboro Cruise-In; Hill Tire Center, 506 Robertson Blvd, 
Walterboro, Sat Feb 24, 6 – 7pm 
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Christmas Party 

Just for Fun! 

Twenty-five! 

Mary and Ted got married and had thirteen children.  Then 
Ted died of heart disease.  She married again and she and 
Bob had seven more children!  Bob was killed in a car accident 
twelve years later. 

Once again, Mary remarried and this time she and John had 
five more children.  Mary finally died, after having twenty-five 
children. 

Standing before her coffin, the preacher prayed for her.  He 
thanked the Lord for this very loving woman and said, "Lord, 
they are finally together." 

Ethel leaned over and quietly asked her best friend, 
"Margaret, do you think he means her 1st, 2nd, or 3rd 
husband?" 

Margaret replied, "I think he means her legs, Ethel." 

 
Thank you, David! 

I are a engineer! 

Two engineers arrived at work at the same time and one said, 
"You normally walk to work.  Where did you get such a great 
bike?" 

The second engineer replied, "Well, I was walking home 
yesterday, took a shortcut through the park, and was minding 
my own business when a beautiful woman rode up on this 
bike.  She threw the bike to the ground, took off all her clothes 
and said, 'Take what you want.'" 

The second engineer nodded approvingly, "Good choice, the 
clothes probably wouldn't have fit." 

 
Brrr! 

A Great Deal on Windows! 

Last year I replaced all the windows in my house with those 
expensive, triple-pane, energy-efficient kind.  Today, I got a 
call from Home Depot who installed them.  The caller 
complained that the work had been completed a year ago and 
I still hadn't paid for them. 

Helloooo!... just because I'm a Senior Citizen doesn't mean 
that I am automatically mentally challenged.  So, I told him just 
what his fast-talking sales guy told me last year--that these 
windows would pay for themselves in a year. 

Hellooooo?  It's been a year, so they're paid for, I told him.  
There was only silence at the other end of the line, so I finally 
hung up. 

He never called back.  I bet he felt like an idiot. 

 
OMBC 

The Secret of a Happy Marriage 

A man and a woman had been married for more than 60 
years.  They had shared everything.  They had kept no secrets 
from each other except that the little old woman had a shoe 
box in the top of her closet that she had cautioned her 
husband never to open or ask her about.  For all of these 
years, he had never thought about the box, but one day the 
little old woman got very sick and the doctor said she would 
not recover. 

In trying to sort out their affairs, the little old man took down 
the shoe box and took it to his wife’s bedside.  She agreed 
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that it was time that he should know what was in the box.  
When he opened it, he found two crocheted dolls and a stack 
of money totaling $95,000.  He asked her about the contents. 

“When we were to be married,” she said, “my grandmother 
told me the secret of a happy marriage was to never argue.  
She told me that if I ever got angry with you, I should just keep 
quiet and crochet a doll.” 

The little old man was so moved; he had to fight back tears.  
Only two precious dolls were in the box.  She had only been 
angry with him two times in all those years of living and loving.  
He almost burst with happiness.  “Honey,” he said, “that 
explains the dolls, but what about all of this money?  Where 
did it come from?” 

“Oh, that?” she said.  “That’s the money I made from selling 
the dolls.” 

 

Editor’s Notes 

Our club dues are in January and they remain at $15.  A 
membership covers yourself and your spouse, fiancée, 
significant other or family member.  Keep it fair. 

One membership equates to one vote when we vote for our 
officers!  So, you have to understand that, and come to a 
decision between you!  The only other thing is, when the club 
is holding an event and the club is footing the bill, don’t bring 
all your cousins and their friends with you!  Use common 
sense.  The club is non-profit.  We have a charity we like to 
support.  Let’s have fun, but leave as much for them as we 
can. 

If you are selling, trading, searching for something special and 
would like it in our classifieds, send it to us!  If there is a special 
article or topic you like to see in the newsletter please let us 
know!  Do you have a favorite Mustang story you would like 
to share, let us know!  Or just anything you would like to share 
with the club, please email information to 
ronsmith55@comcast.net. 

The only restriction we have is that we keep the total pages to 
12 (that’s 6 pages both sides). 

Smitty 
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Low Country Mustang Club 
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